ALL SAINTS CHURCH WEST ACRE

Report to Annual Parish Meeting 2020
My report has a similar message to that of last year.
The important thing to say is that we are still here. Like any village facilities whether it be a shop, public house, or post office if you do not sue them then you run the risk of losing them. A church is no different and with just 2 or 3 people attending from West Acre village on a month to month basis that is always the shadow that hangs over us when we sit down to consider the future. We are strengthened by our membership of

the Nar Valley Group of Parishes which brings additional worshippers to our monthly service.

For much of the past year the Church Council has been concerned to take forward the vision of the possibility of bringing the village hall into the main nave of the church with an extension providing modern kitchen, toilet and heating alongside the church building. The Diocese have been positive about the vision and we held a public meeting during the year where overall the mood was supportive of the proposals. If the church building is to survive into the future this is the best opportunity with which to achieve that goal. In early 2021 we held a meeting with Heritage Lottery Fund/ Historic England – to gauge support for funding of the project. The outcome was disappointing but the door has been left ajar for us to return once we have sharpened at the proposals
The Church Council in the past year was able to meet its financial responsibilities to the Diocese for having a fulltime parish priest in the Nar Valley Group thanks to the generous support of a very small number of people. This year West Acre must again find £ 3000 to send to Norwich for the ministry of our priest. We have continued to manage to insure the church for a 100% of its value in the event of a disaster. In the year ended 31 December 2019 we had a surplus of £ 917.89. In 2020 however our predicted deficit is £ 2,249.
The Church Council has been greatly helped by the Estate with the maintenance of the churchyard and with minor repairs to the roofs of the church for which we are most grateful.
The frustrating parts of the year continue to be the small numbers on the church electoral roll – namely 7 and the small number on the Church Council. With such small numbers it is very difficult for the Church to organise events and we lack a representative for the Deanery Synod and also a second Churchwarden. In addition like most churches we have been hit hard by the Covid 19 outbreak with the enforced closure of the church which means we have little money coming in but the expenses remain the same. I am most grateful for those who do help with cleaning, flower arranging etc which helps to provide a welcoming context for our visitors.
We are therefore faced with some huge hurdles to overcome but we are sustained by our Easter faith and have not given up yet. 
Yours 

Revd Canon Stuart Nairn

4 June 2020
